
MEETING MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE LITCHFIELD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2025~ 5:30 P.M.

IN-PERSON AT LITCHFIELD FIREHOUSE, 258 WEST ST, LITCHFIELD, CT AND

REMOTE MEETING BY LIVE INTERNET VIDEO STREAM AND TELEPHONE

Call to Order First Selectman Denise Raap called the hybrid meeting to order at 5:32 p.m. Selectmen
present were Dan Morosani, Jodiann Tenney, Jeff Zullo, and First Selectman Denise Raap. Selectman
John Bongiorno arrived at 5:38 p.m. Also present was Public Works Director Raz Alexe.

Approval of Minutes:
a) Board of Selectmen, regular meeting, 08/05/2025 Motion: J. Zullo motioned to approve the

08/05/2025 regular Board of Selectmen meeting minutes. D. Morosani seconded the motion.

Amendment: J. Zullo motioned to amend the meeting minutes to state the budget for constables

for the first year is $200,000 per officer. D. Morosani seconded the motion, all voted aye and the
motion passed.

Public Requests/Comments none

Selectmen's Requests Motion: J. Zullo motioned to add under new business waiver of building permit
fees for the Litchfield Volunteer Ambulance building. D. Morosani seconded the motion, all voted aye
and the motion passed. Motion: D. Morosani motioned to move Michael Walker's interview to the first

interview. J. Zullo seconded the motion, all voted aye and the motion passed. Motion: D. Morosani
motioned to add an executive session to discuss Board of Ethics candidates. J. Tenney seconded the
motion, all voted aye and the motion passed. J. Tenney requested that D. Raap contact the Connecticut

Department of Transportation (CTDOT) to address the speed reduction sign ahead of Route 254 on
westbound Route 118, noting that the sign is the wrong color and requesting that it be relocated to a
position after the intersection. R. Alexe explained that the current placement is due to a vertical curve in

the road. D. Morosani asked whether D. Raap had received any information from CTDOT regarding the

Town's authority to add or remove stop signs, specifically referencing the intersection of Route 118 and
Route 202. D. Raap responded that CTDOT would return to the Town with a plan within a month. *J.
Bongiorno arrived at 5:38 p.m. J. Tenney requested that the canceled joint meeting between the Borough
of Litchfield and the Board of Selectmen be rescheduled. J. Zullo asked for an update on when the
municipal parking lot construction would be completed so the electric vehicle fast chargers could be
brought back online; R. Alexe estimated completion in approximately two weeks.

First Selectman's Update Report D. Raap stated that she, R. Alexe, Chairman of the Board of Fire
Commissioners and EMS John Campbell, and Litchfield Fire Chief Dave Rogers met with residents on

Prospect Street regarding a request to install speed bumps. She noted that the Town's Fire, EMS, and
Public Works departments are not in favor of speed bumps but proposed alternative solutions, including
lane narrowing and the addition of perpendicular lines, which will be implemented. D. Raap also
mentioned that sewer bills will be sent out one week late. She reported that the bond sale has been

completed at a rate of 3.7%. Additionally, windows are currently being installed at Town Hall. D. Raap
shared that she and Erich Marriott, Chair of the Board of Finance, signed a Memorandum of

Understanding clarifying that Litchfield is only responsible for the Litchfield Board of Education pension,

while Region 6 towns are responsible for the Region 6 Board of Education pension. She also noted that

the Town has made its first budget deficit mitigation payment with the second assessment payment.
Finally, D. Raap presented and read the Citizen of the Month proclamations, honoring Jane Bailey, Anna
Heys, and Sue Kennedy.








